My name is Jennifer Wentzel, and I live at 125 Furnace Street in Lebanon, Pennsylvania.  I would like to submit the following comments regarding the Sections 102 and 105 permit applications filed by Transcontinental for the Atlantic Sunrise Pipeline Project that would travel through Pennsylvania with a great number of crossings of waterways and wetland areas in Pennsylvania.  I am requesting that the Department of Environmental Protection deny the permit applications due to the harm to the environment including our water sources and air quality posed by this pipeline.  I attended a hearing last night held in Lebanon County in which a maintenance supervisor of the Mariner East pipeline owned by Sunoco testified that he cannot provide reassurance that a pipeline leak will not occur.  He indicated that the potential for leaks always remains a risk and that leaks always are significant no matter the quantity of the product leaked.  Needless to say, the Atlantic Sunrise pipeline crossing under our waterways and our wetlands poses a threat to these water sources and the sources of our drinking water, some of which supply water to other states.  One need only look to the lack of water in the southwest to realize how essential it is vehemently to protect our sources of this very valuable resource.  
In addition to the harm that the project poses to the environment and our health and safety in and of itself, the project poses an even more significant harm when viewed against the impacts of other pipeline projects, such as the Mariner East pipeline near my home which is being constructed as we speak, as well as other human impacts and activities upon our wetlands and waterways.  The application submitted by Transcontinental fails adequately to account for the cumulative effect of these stressors to these precious resources.  
I join in the opinion of many that the risks posed by the Atlantic Sunrise Pipeline and other natural gas pipelines far outweigh the benefit to the community and the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  I respectfully request that you place the health, safety and welfare of the Commonwealth first and deny the applications for Section 102 and 105 permits.  Thank you very much for your consideration.
Respectfully Submitted,
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